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MUELLER CHARTER SCHOOL

LEADERSHIP COUNCIL MINUTES

7-28-14
Grade Level Reps: Judy Estrada (K), Gina Drew (1st), Dawn Wold (2nd), Greg George (3rd) Ricardo Lopez  (4th) Jason Treter (5th),  Gina Lybarger (MCLA), Armando Vidales (Bayfront) Eva Gutierrez (classified) LC Staff:  Maureen Deluca, Don Mizock, Kevin Riley, Andrew Estrada, Conchita Yescas.

Not Present: Armando Vidales Additional Staff: 
	Presented By
	AGENDA ITEM
	ACTION
	BACKGROUND
	Person Responsible
	Next Steps

	 MINUTE AGENDA ITEMS
	

	Maureen
	The role of the LC


	Shared the role of the Leadership Council (as described in the Charter Petition). Maureen shared that Monday’s minutes will be emailed to LC on Tuesday, and to MCS staff by the end of the day Tuesday, or no later than Wednesday morning. 
	The charter petition describes the role and scope of authority for LC, and contrasts with ILT. LC begins each year by insuring all members understand the purpose of the council.
	
	

	Maureen
	Mission of 90%
	Discussed with LC members the mission of 90%.  Asked what would be helpful to help us achieve the mission of 90%.  LC members shared the following:

· They would like to continue to work on programs that we already have in place for our English learners like GLAD and WRITE

· Suggested looking at using Imagine Learning for English Learners, K-8 for CELDT 1 students 

· Suggested that we focus on leveled reading 

· Shared that math vocabulary should also be a focus because there will now be a lot of language to answer one question 

· Facilitating parent workshops to educate them on common core expectations and new terminology 

Maureen shared that we will continue to revisit our mission throughout the year.


	Each year we revisit our commitment to the mission of our charter and reviewing the quality indicators identified in our charter petition.  
“The mission of Mueller Charter School is to create the programs, strategies, policies, and supports required to boost 90% of our children to grade level by the end of each school year.”  
Quality Indicators are how we define and measure Academic Quality, as well as the

quality of Service— and even the quality of Life at Mueller Charter School. Quality is measured by:

• Student Achievement

• Student Progress over Time

• Student Engagement

• Teacher Engagement

• Parent Engagement

• School Climate
	
	

	Maureen
	Start-up Expenses
	Asked for approval of funding for all our programs in place. OARS, A/R, MAPs, WRITE. LC approved the continuation of all our subscriptions in place. LC also agreed that we survey the staff to see who is using Accelerated math. LC approved.
	Each year, LC approves start-up expenses at the beginning of the year, so that as subscription expiration dates come up throughout different times of the year they can be renewed in a timely manner.
	
	

	Maureen
	Assembly Schedules
	Shared that our first assembly will kick-off on 8/4. We will keep the same times for assemblies.  Asked if we still wanted to reward our students with something to identify them as proficient or advanced like we have done in the past with medals.  LC shared some concern with that because next year, many students might not be receiving medals.  Discussion among colleagues will take place and will be brought back to LC.

Andrew talked about incorporating a Universal Expectations to the assembly schedule.  
	For the past several years students scoring proficient/advanced on CST receive medals at the 1st assembly of the year to celebrate their academic achievement.  
Assemblies last year focused on Honor Student recognition, Mustang Heroes, and Common Core Celebrations.
	
	

	Andrew
	Recess
	Shared that more activity carts should be made available for a more structured recess.  Asked for feedback on structured games and activities.  We need to identify activities for students who like to hang out in the counseling center (board games, etc…).  LC members will discuss with colleagues ways to identify a system for recess games.  Suggested that MCLA students can buddy with primary grades to supervise games during their lunch time. Gina and Andrew will talk more about this idea.

We will make changes on our daily schedule and email it to staff. 
	Last school year, LC discussed the need of having more structured activities during recess times and keeping students engaged in activities.  Some students are not interested in physical activities, but would prefer other types of interactions (board games, drawing, etc…)
	
	

	Maureen
	WRITE Institute
	Shared that we committed to the WRITE Institute for 3 years. The cost for the follow up training for the 14/15 school year is $2,500, this fee includes coaches and curriculum fee.  LC approved.
	Last year, LC committed to the WRITE institute for 3 years because we have had various different writing trainings in the past. We have lacked cohesiveness, consistency, and continuity with regard with writing instruction.
	
	

	Maureen
	Library Book Replacement
	Shared that district wide, there has been a loss of $31,000 in lost library books. Cindy asked for clarification on replacing library books. LC agreed that we continue holding our students responsible for replacing books with fines/money. LC also agreed that red tickets should not be given to kindergarten students.
	In the past, Cindy has been accepting books that are not in good enough condition or that are not adequate or appropriate for the literacy center.  The topic of holding students/families accountable for returning library books comes up during the school year.
	
	

	Maureen
	Conferences
	Shared that throughout the year, she will be identifying staff to attend conferences.  Asked for $7500 for the year. LC approved.
	Maureen shared that she would like to send staff on conferences at her discretion without having to bring it to LC for approval. 
	
	

	Don
	Prop 39
	Shared that the district’s energy consultants, Ameresco, did a complete analysis of our energy usage at Mueller and identified that most of the expense was attributed to lighting and HVAC. The District will be replacing the A/C units in the next couple of years.  The first phase of lighting replacement with Prop 39 funds took place over the summer.  Second year funding will allow us to replace the old fluorescent lights in classrooms 201 through 704 with state of the art LED fixtures.  In order to complete the 800 and the 1000 bldgs, we would have to wait until 15/16 school year to receive the Prop 39 funds, or advance the money now in anticipation of the third year funding. However, if we wait, the cost to complete the lighting replacement will increase, due to new Title 24 standards. The final phase of lighting replacement will cost $88,178.  There is the possibility that the state will not have the money necessary to fund phase three.  LC approved to go ahead and replace the lights now. Total energy savings by the campus-wide replacement of fluorescent bulbs with LED’s is estimated at approximately $21,664 annually.
	Prop 39, the California Clean Energy Jobs Act, passed by voters in 2012, provides up to $550 million to improve the energy efficiency of California’s aging schools, and grow the state’s clean energy economy
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	STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT: 100% of state-mandated AYP goals will be met for all critical subgroups of students, including English Language Learners.

	
	
	
	
	
	

	

	STUDENT ENGAGEMENT: Present their portfolios during Parent-Teacher Conferences.

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	TEACHER ENGAGEMENT: Participate in at least one project or training in which they play a lead role.

	
	
	
	
	
	

	PARENT ENGAGEMENT: Read, discuss, understand, and sign “Agreements” listed in the Parent Compact.

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
Roundtable: 
Kindergarten- Asked if we could obtain an estimate on putting the rubberized material in the kindergarten playground instead of having the wood chips. 

Asked about the strike that is happening at Harborside. Maureen clarified that the CVESD strikes do not affect Mueller teacher. Ricardo shared that the sports department is on ‘hold’ right now due to CVESD teachers waiting for contract negotiations to be resolved.

2/3 asked if we can add more computers to our lap top cart.  We will add this item to our next meeting.

1/2- Don will send out an email about renewed programs, including Odyssey.

Don also shared that we will be putting a school wide order for new computers.

Shared that grade levels will remain with their same college as last year. Friday will be our official college day.  Staff is more than welcome to wear college shirts Monday too.

K/1- Asked if they are still getting a charter helper during am recess.   Shared that K/1 needs subs for CELDT testing because in the past, some teachers have taken personal days.

Agenda Items for next Meeting:
Lap top carts for 2/3.
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